

## YMCA of Northern BC

P.O. Box 1808 2020 Massey Drive Prince George, BC • V2L 4V7 www.nbcy.org

**November 18, 2020** 

Re: Letter of Support

City of Prince George

The Prince George & Area Child Care Resource and Referral program is a support program funded by the Province of BC. We provide support, resources and referral services for parents and services to child care providers in communities across the Province. In Prince George, during our last quarter we provided two hundred and five referrals to families looking for a variety of care options. Many of these families often have to call back as they find there is no current availability for the infant years. Because of our role in providing referrals to families, we have been asked to provide a letter of support for the Finger Prints Learning Centre Ltd.

The proposed program would provide the Prince George community with much needed child care spaces. There are eleven daycare programs within the College Heights area. Those centres are currently showing zero infant care spaces available.

Please feel free to contact our office for further information at 250-563-2483.

Sincerely,

Alisha Wilson Coordinator, Child Care Resource and Referral MCA of Northern BC

